
 NATHANIEL NEWTON INFANT SCHOOL  - PE and SCHOOL SPORTS PREMIUM 

2022-2023 

PE and School Sports Premium funding is paid to all schools with Primary aged pupils between Years 1-6. For us it means we receive additional 

funding for children in Year 1 and 2. Every school receives £16,000 plus an additional payment of £10 per pupil. Nathaniel Newton Infant 

School has received £17,770 for the academic year September 2022 to July 2023. 

There are 5 key indicators that schools should expect to see improvement across: 

• The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity – the Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that all children and young 

people aged 5 to 18 engage in at least 60 minutes of physical activity a day, of which 30 minutes should be in school 

• The profile of PE and sport is raised across the school as a tool for whole-school improvement 

• Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport 

• Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils. 

• Increased participation in competitive sport. 

 

Key indicator Actions Dates Cost Impact 

The engagement of all 

pupils in regular physical 

activity – the Chief 

Medical Officer 

guidelines recommend 

that all children and 

young people aged 5 to 

18 engage in at least 60 

minutes of physical 

activity a day, of which 30 

➢ Purchase good quality equipment 

to increase lunchtime activity. 

 

➢ Fund a Lunchtime Play Leader to 

support Lunchtime Supervisors in 

setting up and organising 

physical activities to increase 

children’s participation in 

physical activities 

 

Throughout 

the academic 

year 

£300 

 

 

£3815 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

High quality outdoor equipment has 

enabled children to be more active at 

lunchtimes as we have ensured there 

is also a good variety of equipment to 

cater for all interests. Children have 

particularly enjoyed learning and 

practising new skills such as skipping 

or hula hooping. Three times a week 

extra support at lunchtime was 

available from the ‘Positive Impact’ 

coach who set up games that children 



minutes should be in 

school 

 

The profile of PE and 

sport is raised across the 

school as a tool for 

whole-school 

improvement 

 

➢ Daily mile completed three times 

a week (non-P. E days) 

 

 

 

 selected where they could learn to be 

competitive and learn some basic 

tactics. 

  

The Lunchtime Play Leader has 

ensured a variety of activities are on 

offer each day in zoned areas with 

lunchtime supervisors supporting a 

variety of different activities. The 

Team Teach during afternoon 

curriculum sessions with the sports 

coaches has upskilled staff members 

to be able to support games and 

activities effectively.  

 

The ‘daily mile’ was completed three 

times a week which allowed a 

movement break for the children as 

well as supporting mental health and 

wellbeing.  

Increased confidence, 

knowledge and skills of 

all staff in teaching PE 

and sport 

 

The profile of PE and 

sport is raised across the 

school as a tool for 

➢ Yearly subscription to Create 

Development for Real P.E 

support and training. 

➢ P.E consultant to work alongside 

all teaching staff across the 

school to further develop their 

skills and confidence in teaching 

P.E 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

£3185 

(subscription 

£2500 and 

training 

£685) 

 

 

 

All staff are fully trained and 

confident in delivering the Real P.E 

sessions and access to the ‘Jasmine’ 

website has supported their teaching 

through giving accurate 

demonstrations of the activities to 

children. Activities mean children 

have been challenged to three 



whole-school 

improvement 

 

➢ Subject leader training from 

Create Development for new 

subject leader 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

different levels to allow for 

progression within the lesson from 

their individual starting points. 

The new P.E lead has been fully 

trained and is able to offer support 

and guidance to other staff.  

Children enjoy their P.E lessons and 

pupil voice has been positive. 

 

Broader experience of a 

range of sports and 

activities offered to all 

pupils. 

 

The profile of PE and 

sport is raised across the 

school as a tool for 

whole-school 

improvement 

 

➢ School staff to work alongside 

qualified coaches from ‘Positive 

Impact’ during P.E sessions to 

build on and develop skills taught 

in Real P.E sessions. 

➢ Range of after school sports clubs 

to run in 6 week blocks (variety 

of different sports on offer 

throughout the year) 

➢ Children to begin to learn tactics 

within competitive sports 

➢ 50% of cost to be subsidised for 

all children and children in 

receipt of Pupil Premium to 

access clubs for free. 

➢ Fund an experience day for all 

children to learn to ‘Hula Hoop’ 

➢ Pre pedal sessions 

 

 

 

 

 

 

£7620 

 

 

 

 

 

 

£1650 

 

 

 

£600 

 

£700 

Staff have increased knowledge and 

confidence as a result of working 

alongside sports coaches. This has 

been of particular benefit to Teaching 

Assistants who also support 

lunchtime activities. Children across 

the school have had the opportunity 

to take part in a variety of sports such 

as football, multi-sports, basketball, 

athletics, dodgeball and dance to 

name a few. All have had the chance 

to learn new skills and techniques and 

have learned the importance of 

teamwork. All clubs had pupil 

premium children attending.  

 

All children (and adults) had the 

opportunity to develop their hula 

hooping skills from their various 



starting points. Following this 

experience day, lots more children 

were choosing to hula hoop during 

lunchtime. 

 

All children improved their balancing 

skills on the bikes by the end of the 

sessions and many children were able 

to complete a variety of challenges. 

Increased participation in 

competitive sport. 

 

The profile of PE and 

sport is raised across the 

school as a tool for 

whole-school 

improvement 

 

➢ Children to take part in Sports 

Day competing against children 

from within the same year group. 

 

➢ To take part in Nuneaton and 

Bedworth Infant Schools festival. 

 

Summer 

Term 2023 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Supply cover 

for P.E lead 

£200  

 

Coach to 

venue 

£200 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 All children took part in sports day. 

Children understood the competitive 

nature of the event but were also 

very supportive and understanding of 

those children who found this more 

challenging. All children completed 

two races with no children refusing to 

take part.  

 

30, Y1 children took part in the Infant 

School festival in July and all children 

gave positive feedback about the 

event. 

 

Total spend £18,270   

 

 

  


